LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION CENTRAL (MID)AREA
TUESDAY 18 NOVEMBER 2008
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
	
	Attendance List
	

	
	DISTRICT AND EPHA AGENDA (a.m.)

Graham Lancaster, Area Improvement Manager
Linda Findlay, Central Chair

Stress and Success for Headteachers - presentation
CEPHA meeting 

Feedback from the EPHA Executive meeting 

Update on EPHA and Partners’ Collaborative
	(Notes below)
New Headteachers welcomed 
Suzanne Bartley 
Powers Hall Juniors

Marianne Fuller
Tolleshunt D’Arcy St Nicholas CE (Acting Head)

Rebecca Keitch
Feering CE Primary (Acting Head)

Lorraine Laudrum  The Tyrells School (Acting Head)

Liz Maycock
Little Waltham CE Primary

Claire Mills
Chancellor Park Primary (Acting Head)

Sarah Palmer        Meadgate Primary (Acting Head)

Helen Ryan          Beckers Green Primary

Kate Ward 
Shalford Primary (previous Essex Head)

Greg Waters
The Bishops CE and Catholic Primary (previous Essex Head)

Julie Winstanley
Colne Engaine CE Primary

Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Dawn Dack
Purleigh Primary

Bronwen Ferland
Wethersfield Primary

Paula Masters
Melbourne Park Primary

Jo Harper, Coast-Ed Tendring
Linda Findlay
Maggie Owens

	p 1 - 2*
	AREA AGENDA

Welcome, introductions and update
	Terry Reynolds, Assistant Director for School Improvement and Early Years

	p 2
	Joint Area Review (JAR) feed back

	Terry Reynolds

	p 3 - 5
	Narrowing the Gap – presentation and discussion
	Debbie Holmes (Interim Inclusion Manager)

	p 5 - 6
	Issues arising from Headteacher meetings
	

	p 6 - 9
	Information – briefing papers
	Parent Support Advisers

Critical Incident Response information paper

Safeguarding Children and Safer Recruitment 

	p 9
	Key dates
	CENTRAL meetings with the Local Authority officers  at The Waterfront, Chelmsford
Friday 13 March 2009

Wednesday 17 June 2009

Headteachers’ Conference  Thursday 19 March 2009     Stock Brook

                                                                                               Country Club

Annual General Meeting     Friday 3 July 2009, Marks Tey hotel 

Deputy Heads Conference   Friday 9 October 2009      Stansted Hilton



	*Page numbers refer to the full minutes (posted on the website) of the Autumn term Area meetings with LA Officers and Headteachers.


LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION CENTRAL AREA

DISTRICT AND AREA MEETING
TUESDAY 18 NOVEMBER 2008

ATTENDANCE

	Present

	
	
	

	Cheryl Allard
	Oaklands Infants 
	Linda Hughes
	Moulsham Junior

	Peter Anderson
	St Peter’s CE Primary, Coggeshall
	Sue Hunton
	Springfield Primary

	Hazel Arnill
	Ford End Primary
	Ann Kelliher
	Holy Family Primary, Witham

	Keith Bannister
	Great Totham Primary
	Linda King
	Mildmay Juniors

	Gill Bennison
	Westlands Primary
	Phil Kyriacou
	Kings Road Primary

	Helen Bright
	Heybridge Primary
	Maxine Lingley
	Mildmay Infant and Nursery

	Dorretta Cowie
	Perryfields Juniors
	Sarah Manning
	Galleywood Infants 

	Dawn Dack
	EPHA Chair, Purleigh Primary
	Paula Masters
	Melbourne Park Primary & Nursery

	Barbara Dean
	Gosfield Primary 
	Liz Maycock
	Little Waltham CE Primary

	Gill Disley
	Maldon Primary
	Lynne Middleton
	Woodville Primary 

	Brenda Dyke
	Beehive Lane Primary
	Gareth Olney
	St Francis Catholic Primary, Braintree

	Liz Maycock
	Little Waltham CE Primary
	Sarah Palmer
	Meadgate Primary

	Lynne Middleton
	Woodville Primary 
	Janette Quinn
	Lawford Mead Infant & Nursery

	Jan Myers
	Wentworth Primary
	Helen Ryan
	Beckers Green Primary

	Liz Maycock
	Little Waltham CE Primary
	Helen Shaw
	Elmwood Primary

	Susannah Edom-Baker    Newlands Spring Primary
	Linda Todd
	Broomfield Primary 

	Linda Findlay
	Central Chair, East Hanningfield CEP
	Kate Ward
	Shalford Primary 

	Jane Gates
	Great Bradfords Infants 
	Greg Waters
	The Bishops CE and Catholic Primary

	Pam Gee
	Tollesbury Primary
	Rosalind Welch
	Bocking church Street Primary

	Sarah Ginzler-Mayer
	St Joseph’s, South Woodham
	Gywneth Williams
	Writtle Junior School

	Christina Gooday
	Trinity Road St Mary’s Primary
	Michele Williams
	All Saints Primary, Maldon

	Sue Grocock
	St Mary’s CE Woodham Ferrers
	Diane Wilson
	Great Waltham Primary

	Adrian Hayes               Our Lady Immaculate Catholic Primary
	
	

	Sandra Herring 
	Howbridge Infants 
	Joanne Bamford
	Northlands, Pitsea

	Mary Horsted
	Barnes Farm Infant & Nursery
	Maggie Owens
	EPC Lead Headteacher

	
	
	Mark Payne 
	4Myschools

	LA Officers
	
	
	

	Terry Reynolds
	Assistant Director for School Improvement and Early Years
	
	

	Graham Lancaster
	Area Improvement Manager, Central (Mid)
	Martin Fee
	Communications & Information Manager

	Debbie Holmes
	Interim Inclusion Manager 
	Gary Pocock
	Head of SENCAN

	Alison Fiala
	SIEY Principal Primary Adviser
	
	

	Doug Davies


	SIEY
	
	

	Apologies
	
	
	

	Bronwen Ferland
	Wethersfield CE Primary
	Nicky Tothill
	Burnham-on-Crouch Primary 

	Claire Mills
	Chancellor Park Primary
	
	

	In Attendance 
	
	
	

	Pam Langmead

	EPHA Manager
	
	


Note: If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.

	
	CENTRAL EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 18 November 2008

	

	1.

a)

b)

c)


	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 

Linda Findlay, Chair of the Central Area, and Graham Lancaster, Area Improvement Manager for Central (Mid) Area, welcomed headteachers to the district and area meeting. 
The following key dates were noted:

CENTRAL termly headteacher meetings with the Local Authority officers 2009

The Waterfront, Chelmsford

· Friday 13 March 2009

· Wednesday 17 June 2009

EPHA Headteachers’ Annual Conference

Thursday 19 March 2009          
Stock Brook Country Club

EPHA Annual General Meeting

Friday 3 July 2009           
Marks Tey hotel 
EPHA Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference

Friday 10 October 2009   
Stansted Hilton

4Myschools
Mark Payne and Jamie Wingrave, from 4Myschools, attended a stand in the lobby at the meeting to give headteachers more information about this not-for-profit, fully-managed recruitment and supply teacher service for Essex schools. The business has been set up to try to address recruitment issues in Essex. The scheme is a social enterprise arrangement and any surplus profits (after paying wages and administrative costs) will be distributed back to schools or to benefit the community. This distribution will be determined by the Executive Board, which includes Mark Payne (director of 4myschools), and representatives from ASHE and EPHA.  
4Myschools can be contacted at

52A Moulsham Street, Chelmsford, Essex, CM2 0JA 

Tel: 08845 602 6915

Email: info@4myschools.org

	

	2.
	STRESS AND SUCCESS FOR HEADTEACHERS
A presentation by Jo Harper

Linda welcomed Jo back to the Central EPHA meeting and noted that, at the last meeting she attended, the one concern from participants was that she had not had sufficient time to explore this subject. Therefore, it was explained that Jo had been allocated the whole morning to focus on the stress that can be suffered by headteachers and strategies for well-being and success.
Jo began with a couple of quotes about the negative results of being a martyr:

“Being a martyr is an extremely costly strategy in terms of stress, time and money. This kind of attitude sometimes becomes part of our stress reaction, albeit involuntarily, and only serves to exacerbate and prolong the stress as we become immersed in describing all that we have to do, or worse still rehearsing it all mentally, laced with a liberal helping of resentment.”
“so… although describing the hopelessness of everything we have to do may be suggested as cathartic, the truth may be that it simply serves to amplify those emotive aspects of our attitude to workload that cause stress.”
We might find ourselves saying:
“We’ll jump off that bridge when we come to it!” and

“Some see the glass as half empty, others see it as half full. I see it as too big.”

Jo suggested withdrawing and reviewing your own resources:

“When times are hard, look to what you have and what you do well at, and make plans.”

The Headteachers did an activity looking at their own resilience, grading this in relation to their:

· Sense of control

· Optimistic attitude

· Strong support system (work and personal)

· Ability to adapt to change

· Ability to handle unpleasant emotions

· Confidence in yourself

· Sense of humour

In addition, it was suggested that one’s state of health also played an important part in how resilient you are at any one time.

Suggestions to increase one’s resilience included being able to:

Reframe problems – view situations from a more positive perspective

Look at the big picture – how important will a particular issue be in a month/ a year?

Adjust your standards – set reasonable, if challenging standards; avoid a constant drive for perfection

Focus on the positive – take a moment to reflect on good things and your own positive qualities.

Jo spent some time looking at the different things that cause stress for headteachers:

Encounter stressors – divided into role conflict, issue conflict and interpersonal conflict

Time stressors – divided into work overload and lack of control

Situational stressors – relating mainly to unfavourable working conditions in the broadest sense – e.g, budget constraints, staff recruitment and retention, falling rolls, lack of appreciation and extent of teaching commitment
Anticipation stressors – divided into unpleasant expectations and fear

Headteachers had the chance to discuss a number of issues in relation to these stressors, and to share some good practice and ideas that have helped them reduce stress.
Jo stressed the importance of the “inner rudder”- remembering what values and vision made each person become a headteacher. She asked everyone to consider the characteristics that they feel make a truly great headteacher, thinking of values, communication, relationships and responsibilities. 

Finally she reminded everyone that:

“You cannot solve problems with the same thinking that caused them in the first place.”     (Einstein)
The full presentation can be found on the EPHA website. 
	

	3.
a)

b)

c)

d)

e)


	CENTRAL EPHA
Representative for Chelmsford on the EPHA Executive
It was noted that Paula Masters, Headteacher at Melbourne Park Primary and currently the Chelmsford LDG representative on the EPHA Executive, will be leaving the Central Area when she moves to a new school in Brentwood in the New Year. She explained that this matter had been discussed at a recent LDG meeting and it was agreed that Louise Hourihan, Headteacher at Highwood Primary, would take over as the Chelmsford representative. This was APPROVED at the termly meeting and the EPHA Manager will contact Mrs Hourihan with information about the Executive.  

EPHA Executive Meetings

At the Autumn term meeting discussions focused on:

· An update on TASCCs and feedback of experiences from each of the Local Delivery Group representative headteachers

· The outcomes of the Essex Joint Area Review and the current performance of children’s services in Essex (report to be published in January)

· The introduction of Parent Support Advisers in Essex

· Narrowing the gap of achievement in Essex – how schools and the Local Authority make a difference

· The changes to the structure of the schools service – now known as School Improvement and Early Years (SIEY)

The full minutes of the EPHA Executive meetings can be found on the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk on the Executive Meetings and Local Authority Meetings pages.
EPHA Leadership changes

Dawn Dack, who has chaired EPHA for the last 2 ½ years, will be leaving headship in December 2008 to take up a new role for the Local Authority leading on the Primary Capital Strategy programme. At the EPHA Executive meeting it was agreed that Claire Claydon, the Vice Chair of EPHA will take on the role of Chair, at least until the EPHA AGM on 3rd July 2009. Karen Springett, headteacher at Milldene Primary and rep for Colchester West, will become Vice-Chair - both from 1st January 2009. Dawn Dack was thanked for being a strong and effective Chair of EPHA for the past three years, and it was agreed that she will be missed. 
Essex Clerks Association (briefing paper circulated at the meeting
In March the Essex Clerks Association was formed and this group has been busy encouraging membership, writing briefing papers and developing the ECA website. This is a forum for all clerks, with information, guidance and the opportunity to share good practice and vital documents. 

Go to www.essexclerks.org to find out more about the ECA and the Executive Committee, for news items, briefing papers written for clerks by clerks on a variety of topics, and personal stories from Essex Clerks.

The Autumn term EPHA and the EPC newsletters were circulated to headteachers at the meeting -these can also be found on the Newsletter page of the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk. 
Thank you and farewell to the following headteachers:
On behalf of all colleagues in the Central Area, Linda thanked Dawn Dack (Purleigh Primary), Bronwen Ferland (Wethersfield Primary) and Paula Masters (Melbourne Park Primary) who are leaving headship (or, in Paula’s case, the Central Area) at the end of the Autumn term, and gave them a small gift as a token of appreciation for all the work they have done as Essex headteachers. In particular Dawn was thanked for the huge amount of work she has done on behalf of EPHA both as Central Chair and for the last two and a half years as EPHA Chair. 

	EPHA Manager

	4.
a)

b)

c)

d)
e)

f)

	EPHA AND PARTNERS’ COLLABORATIVE (EPC) UPDATE   
Maggie Owens, the EPC Lead Headteacher gave a report on the progress of the EPC during the Autumn term. She noted that she sends a half termly report to the EPHA Executive giving details of the work she has done on behalf of EPHA. 

Spotlight on School Improvement

Maggie reported that the first round of “spotlight” school improvement seminars held across the county focused on specialisms as wide-ranging as the creative curriculum, modern foreign languages, personalised learning, and forest schools. These were well attended and enjoyed by headteachers and their staff. 


The next two Spotlight seminars being held are in the following Areas:  
SOUTH  November 26th - The Unicef Rights Respecting Award and the Every Child Counts project    Glebe Infants & UHI, Rayleigh

CENTRAL date to be confirmed in January  - Communication, Language and Literacy Project and the Making Good Progress Pilot.
Bocking Church Street Primary, Braintree  


Headteachers were asked to contact the schools directly to register their interest and to let Maggie know if any school would like to host a future event to spotlight their school’s expertise and innovative practice. It was noted that funding is available from the LA to support each event. 

Area Development Groups
A key part of the EPC drive for school improvement in Essex is the formation of Area Development Groups. These working groups, led by headteachers, have been established in the four Areas of the county to focus on local school improvement, and will work with the LA to develop strategies and solutions to ensure progress, change and innovation in Essex primary schools.   

The first meetings were held in September and the agenda included discussion about:

· the purpose and introduction of Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships in Essex primary-phase schools. A conference will be held in the new year to focus on this matter;

· school attendance – the impact of pupil absence and how to encourage better attendance;

· the first year of the TASCCs – how was it for you and your schools?

· Local Authority school improvement - support and initiatives.

Minutes of the Area Development Group meetings can be found on the EPHA and Partners Collaborative page of the EPHA website.

Sharing Data – supporting and improving Essex primary-sector schools

Maggie explained that, increasingly, there is a recognition by Essex headteachers that it is necessary to share data in order to improve our own practice and support other schools. This is already commonplace in the secondary sector, and heads regard it as a valuable tool for school improvement. EPHA and the Local Authority are working on a protocol to agree how best to share data, starting with information that is already in the public arena, such as Foundation Stage, KS1 and KS2 data. It was noted that the headteachers in the North East and South have already agreed in principle to share data (termly meetings held in the summer term).

Leadership succession planning

Maggie noted that the NCSL has given around £65,000 to the Local Authority to support succession planning, and this initiative is being led by Graham Handscomb. Maggie is working with him to ensure that the funding is deployed effectively, and a number of Headteachers in each Area have been seconded to focus on succession planning and support, during the 2008/09 school year. 

Local Leaders of Education –joint NCSL/LA initiative

Maggie explained that the Local Leaders of Education Programme is about finding the best headteachers and equipping them with the skills and tools needed to work with colleagues to build capacity and raise attainment. A number of Essex heads have applied for this role, despite the relatively short deadline for applications. This will be an ongoing programme and there will be further opportunities for accreditation and deployment – the next deadline for applications is 1 December 2008 and there is further information on the EPHA website. 

Leasing arrangements for reprographics in schools

Maggie warned that a number of schools have tied themselves into expensive and potentially illegal leasing arrangements with reprographics companies. The Local Authority is investigating a number of cases and will issue advice to schools in the near future. 

Maggie was thanked for her report and for the work that she has done to develop and promote school improvement in Essex. The full minutes of the EPC Board meetings can be found on the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk on the EPHA and Partners Collaborative page.


	

	5.
a)
b)

c)


	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Special Educational Needs funding 
Headteachers expressed their concerns about the difficulty and inconsistency of obtaining funding for children with special educational needs, and particularly those with additional medical needs, and for funding to support gifted and talented children. It was felt that there is a particular problem in Chelmsford as there is minimal funding as this area is not regarded as one of social deprivation; however, it was argued that there are still many children with additional needs who require support and schools are inadequately funded to provide for them. It was AGREED that this issue should be brought up at the afternoon meeting with LA Officers and at the next EPHA Executive meeting.
Standards Fund group representative

It was noted that Gillian Brinded (Abacus Primary) has stepped down as a representative on the Standards Funds Consultation Group. Linda Hughes, headteacher at Moulsham Juniors, volunteered to take on this role, and it was AGREED that the EPHA Manager will inform the group’s organiser. 
Safeguarding and safer recruitment training

The need for schools to ensure that the headteacher and a governor have undertaken the NCSL safer recruitment training was stressed, as it is suggested that after September 2009 appointments should not be carried out without a suitably trained person on the panel. It was noted that the LA will roll out face to face training in the next two terms; anyone who has undertaken the online training and assessment will not need to retake this training. 
	EPHA Executive 

16 January 2009
EPHA Manager
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